
Western Australia Black Spots Program 2025-26 

Project Name Project Description Australian 
Government 
Funding 

Eligible Funding 
Recipient 

O'Brien Road 
From Toodyay Road 
and 0.87 km North 
of Lancewood 
Avenue 
GIDGEGANNUP 
 

Install roadside safety 
barriers at various 
locations on curved road 
sections, install 
delineation and signs. 

$123,463 Commissioner of 
Main Roads 

Mills Road West 
Station Street 
MARTIN 
 
 

Install speed cushions on 
Station Street 
approaches to 
roundabout.  

$26,700 Commissioner of 
Main Roads 

Belgravia Street 
Between Alexander 
Road and Wright 
Street 
BELMONT 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Install speed cushions on 
Belgravia Street between 
Alexander Road and 
Wright Street, install 
raised intersection 
plateau at Sydenham 
Street, install speed 
cushions on approaches 
to Wright Street 
roundabout, upgrade 
street lighting.  

$188,000 Commissioner of 
Main Roads 

Dyson Street 
Canning Highway 
SOUTH PERTH 
 
 
 
 
 

Install median island on 
Canning Highway to ban 
right turn movements, 
modify splitter islands on 
both Dyson Street 
approaches, realign 
pedestrian crossings.  

$225,000 Commissioner of 
Main Roads 

Clifton Crescent 
Second Avenue 
MOUNT LAWLEY 
 

Install raised intersection 
plateau, modify ramps 
and kerbing.  

$108,000 Commissioner of 
Main Roads 

Bulwer Street 
Smith Street and 
Brisbane Street 
PERTH 
 

Install raised plateaus on 
both Bulwer Street 
approaches to 
roundabout.  

$59,000 Commissioner of 
Main Roads 

Preston Point Road 
Point Walter Road 
BICTON 
 

Install speed cushions on 
all approaches to 
roundabout.  

$80,000 Commissioner of 
Main Roads 

Ranford Road 
Southern River 
Road and Balannup 
Road 
SOUTHERN RIVER 
 
 

Install pre-deflection on 
Ranford Road western 
approach and on 
Southern River Road 
north approach to 
roundabout.  

$760,500 Commissioner of 
Main Roads 

Verbana Drive 
From 0.52 km North 

Install raised plateaus on 
Verbana Drive between 

$397,169 Commissioner of 
Main Roads 



of Millhouse Road 
AVELEY 
 
 

Torres Parade and 
Kabuki View, upgrade 
street lighting.  

Manning Road 
Wyong Road 
BENTLEY 
 
 
 

Install overhead mast 
arms at signalised 
intersection, extend right 
turning lane on Manning 
Road.  

$310,000 Commissioner of 
Main Roads 

Henty Road 
0.81 km section 
North of Pile Road 
HENTY 
 
 

Widen seal at 
substandard curves, 
install pavement 
markings, delineation 
and signs.  

$284,073 Commissioner of 
Main Roads 

Pinjarra Road 
Anstruther Road 
MANDURAH 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Upgrade signalised 
intersection to fully 
controlled right turns, 
install right turning lane 
on Anstruther Road, 
upgrade lighting, 
pavement markings and 
signs.  

$571,582 Commissioner of 
Main Roads 

Selby Street 
Between Cambridge 
Street and The 
Boulevard 
WEMBLEY 

Install right turning lanes 
on Selby Street 
intersection with 
Cambridge Street, 
upgrade and modify 
pedestrian crossing 
facilities on all 
approaches to signalised 
intersections at Selby 
Street with Cambridge 
Street and with The 
Boulevard, modify traffic 
flow. 
 

$736,599 Commissioner of 
Main Roads 

Crimea Street 
Benara Road 
NORANDA 

Upgrade and modify 
pedestrian crossing 
facilities on all 
approaches to signalised 
intersection, modify 
traffic signals to remove 
right turn filter and 
implement phasing at 
pedestrian crossings.  
 

$239,999 Commissioner of 
Main Roads 

Wright Road 
Mason Road 
ARMADALE 

Install pre-deflection on 
all approaches to 
roundabout, improve 
pedestrian path and 
upgrade street lighting.   
 

$727,235 Commissioner of 
Main Roads 

Railway Avenue 
Champion Drive 
ARMADALE 
 
 

Install pre-deflection on 
all approaches to 
roundabout, improve 
pedestrian path and 
upgrade street lighting.   

$587,777 Commissioner of 
Main Roads 



Rokeby Road 
Thomas Street and 
Saw Avenue 
SUBIACO 

Realign Rokeby Road 
left turn at intersection, 
ban right turn to Saw 
Street, upgrade and 
modify pedestrian 
crossing facilities on all 
approaches to signalised 
intersection, install 
bicycle lanes and 
pedestrian path.  
 

$745,000 Commissioner of 
Main Roads 

Pinetree Gully Road 
0.74 km section 
South-West of 
Burrendah 
Boulevard to 
Wainwright Close to 
SLK 2.02 
WILLETTON 

Install traffic calming on 
Pinetree Gully Road 
between Castlereagh 
Close and Wainwright 
Close, install median 
island on Wainwright 
Close, improve 
pedestrian crossing and 
path.  
 

$343,500 Commissioner of 
Main Roads 

Cammillo Road 
Railway Avenue 
KELMSCOTT 

Install pre-deflection on 
all approaches to 
roundabout, improve 
pedestrian path and 
crossings, upgrade street 
lighting.   
 

$625,919 Commissioner of 
Main Roads 

Lilydale Road 
Northcote Street 
CHIDLOW 

Install pre-deflection on 
all approaches to 
roundabout, improve 
pedestrian path and 
crossings, upgrade street 
lighting.   
 

$46,500 Commissioner of 
Main Roads 

Northshore Drive 
From Whitfords 
Avenue and 130 m 
North of Northshore 
Avenue 
KALLAROO 

Widen road to 3.5m 
traffic lanes with 2.0m 
wide shoulders, install 
right turn slip lane to 
Northshore carpark, 
install roundabout at 
Northshore Avenue, 
upgrade street lighting. 
  

$1,947,000 Commissioner of 
Main Roads 

Quartz Quarry Road 
Between Shoata 
Road and Greenfield 
Street 
SOUTH HEDLAND 
 

Seal sharp curve on 
gravel road, install 
delineation and signs.  
 

$465,000 Commissioner of 
Main Roads 

Cottier Drive 
From Forrest Circle 
and  1.73 km North-
East of Forrest 
Circle 
SOUTH HEDLAND 
 

Install speed cushions on 
Cottier Drive between 
Somerset Crescent and 
Patton Road, install 
pavement markings.  

$335,000 Commissioner of 
Main Roads 

Dampier Road 
Broadhurst Road 
and Karratha SNR 

Install pre-deflection on 
both Dampier Road 

$596,000 Commissioner of 
Main Roads 



High Access Road 
MILLARS WELL 
 

approaches to 
roundabout.  

Maritana Street 
Brookman-Hay 
Street 
KALGOORLIE 

Modify dual lane 
roundabout to a single 
lane roundabout, modify 
approaches and 
pedestrian facilities.  
 

$503,312 Commissioner of 
Main Roads 

Piccadilly Street 
0.24 km section 
East of Woodman 
Street 
PICCADILLY 

Replace two adjacent 
intersections with 
Chapple Street and 
Parsons Street with one 
elongated roundabout.  
 

$1,103,210 Commissioner of 
Main Roads 

Cathedral Avenue 
Hermitage Street 
GERALDTON 

Construct right turn lane 
on Cathedral Avenue, 
modify pedestrian 
facilities, upgrade street 
lighting.  
 

$1,195,000 Commissioner of 
Main Roads 

Bayview Road 
Between Rec Club 
Road and Maitland 
Road 
BULGARRA 

Install speed plateaus 
between Rec Club Road 
and Maitland Road, 
reduce speed limit on 
Bayview Road.  
 

$176,000 Commissioner of 
Main Roads 

Ormond Road 
Between Albany 
Highway and 
Webster Street 
MOUNT BARKER 

Install traffic calming 
between Albany Highway 
and Webster Street, 
upgrade pedestrian 
facilities and signs.   
 

$199,861 Commissioner of 
Main Roads 

Piccadilly Street 
Hawkins Street 
PICCADILLY 
 

Install roundabout  $617,690 Commissioner of 
Main Roads 

Cottier Drive 
Dale Street 
SOUTH HEDLAND 

Widen intersection, 
install median island on 
Dale Street approach, 
install right turning lane 
on Cottier Drive, upgrade 
pedestrian path and 
ramps. 
 

$357,000 Commissioner of 
Main Roads 

The Esplanade 
0.20 km section 
South of Taylor 
Street 
ESPERANCE 

Install median islands on 
The Esplanade at 
intersections between 
Emily Street and Balfour 
Street, upgrade street 
lighting, pedestrian 
facilities, install 
pavement markings and 
signs.  
 

$833,325 Commissioner of 
Main Roads 

Place Road 
Hibertia Street 
STRATHALBYN 

Modify intersection, 
install left turning lane 
and acceleration lane on 
Place Road, median 
island on Hibbertia 

$995,000 Commissioner of 
Main Roads 



Street, upgrade street 
lighting and signs.  
 

York Street 
Between Proudlove 
Parade and Albany 
Port Road 
ALBANY 

Modify intersection with 
Princess Royal Drive to 
increase turning radius, 
install cycle lane, widen 
road at railway crossing, 
upgrade pedestrian 
facilities.  

$569,096 Commissioner of 
Main Roads 

 

 


